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November 24, 2008

The Honerable Harold Parrin
Mayar of Joenesboro

P.0, Box 1845

Jonesboro, AR 72403-1845

Dear Mayor Pemin:

Reference is made to your recent letler requesting venfication of the required repayment if
the project to signalize the intersection of Highways 63B and 351 is cancalled.

The $15993.45 mentioned in the October 9, 2009 letter from the Federal Highway
Administration {FHWA) to Director Dan Fiowers is the Federal-aid portion of the expendituras
that would have to be repaid. Since that lefter was written by the FHWA, the Department
finalized the total expenditures for the project,

As mentioned in my November 12, 2008 letter to you, a total of $31,879.44 has been
expended. Since this project was programmed to be funded with 50% Federal-aid funds and
50% City funds. the Federal-aid share that will have to be repaid is actually $15,9858.72.
However, the City's repayment must also cover the amount of State funds that the
Department has expended on the project. Therefore, the total repayment required from the
City is the balance of funds expended, which is $31,879.44, minus the City's deposit, which
was 511,000, for a total repayment of $320,979.44.

If additional information is needed, please advise.

Sihcerely,

ek,

Frank Vozel
Deputy Director
and Chief Engineer

c: Assistant Chief Engineer — Planning
Proegrams and Contracts
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